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DIR Issues Notice of Public Hearing on October 31 for Proposed 
Modifications to Return-to-Work Supplement Program  
 
The Department of Industrial Relations (DIR) has issued notice of public hearing on a 
proposed amendment to extend the Return-to-Work Supplement Program application 
deadline. The proposal would modify section 17304 of Article1, Subchapter 7, Chapter 
8, Division 1, of the California Code of Regulations. A public hearing has been 
scheduled at 10 a.m. on Monday, October 31, 2016, in Room 7, second floor of the 
Elihu Harris Building, 1515 Clay Street, Oakland, CA 94612. Members of the public may 
also submit written comments until 5 p.m. that day. 
 
A brief summary of the proposed 8 CCR section 17304 changes are shown below with 
new language underlined and language to be deleted struck through:  

 
• An application for the Return-to-Work Supplement must be received by the 

Return-to-Work Supplement Program within one year from the date the Voucher 
(DWC-AD Form 10133.32 (SJDB) Rev: 10/1/15, or later version) was served on 
the individual. 

 
• Notwithstanding subdivision (a) of this section, an application for the Return-to-

Work Supplement from any individual who was issued a Voucher prior to 
December 1, 2015, for an injury occurring on or after January 1, 2013, must be 
received by the Return-to-Work Supplement Program no later than or within one 
year from the effective date of this subdivisionese regulations, whichever is later. 

  
Written comments can be sent by email to LC139.48Comments@dir.ca.gov or by fax to 
(510) 286-6997. 
   
The proposed amendment, notice and the California Applicants’ Attorneys Association 
(CAAA) RTW Petition and Notice of Public Hearing on Petition to Amend Regulations 
can be found on the DIR website. 
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The California Department of Industrial Relations, established in 1927, protects and improves the health, safety, and 
economic well-being of over 18 million wage earners, and helps their employers comply with state labor laws. DIR is 
housed within the Labor & Workforce Development Agency. Non-media inquiries can contact DIR’s Communications 
Call Center at 1-844-LABOR-DIR (1-844-522-6734) for help in locating the appropriate division or program in our 
department. 
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